
G o d  o f  l o v e ,
W e  t h a n k  y o u  f o r  o u r  w o n d e r f u l
g r a n d p a r e n t s .
T h e y  b r i n g  s u c h  j o y  a n d  h a p p i n e s s  i n t o
o u r  l i v e s .
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P l e a s e  w a t c h  o v e r  t h e m ,  p r o t e c t  t h e m  a n d
c a r e  f o r  t h e m  n o w .
M a y  t h e y  k n o w  y o u r  g o o d n e s s  a n d  l o v e
a l w a y s .
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A MESSAGE FROM THE PRINCIPAL

Dear Famil ies ,

St.  Mary's is a dynamic Catholic community of empowered learners engaging justly in the world.

Grandparents & Special Friends’ Day
Our Grandparents and Special Friends’ day
was a wonderful celebration of our family
community and a chance for the children
to show the special people in their lives
some of the things that occur within a
school day. Having Fr Ananda celebrate
Mass with our community was a special
way to commence our day. The children
then enjoyed completing activities with
their grandparents and special friends and
our morning was completed with a
delicious morning tea supplied by our
families and run by our Parents Association.
It is through special days like this, that we
truly realise how lucky we are to be a part
of such a dynamic community. Thank you
to all of our wonderful staff for their
preparation and enthusiasm for the day.

NE Community Fund
Throughout 2023 and 2024 our community
has been raising funds for a full upgrade to
the external Basketball Court. We have
received two quotes, one for $69K and the
other for $116K. Last year we engaged three
companies but only received two quotes.
As is standard for such a large project,
three quotes are required. Last term I
engaged a third company who has not yet
provided their quote. It is quite a complex
project as we have industrial stormwater
drainage in that area so it is reasonable to
expect the quotes to include major
earthworks 

 and landscaping. To expedite the project I am
applying for a grant through the NE Community
Fund. I hope to be successful so that we can
provide a beautiful safe play area for our students
and the community. Thank you to all the families
who continue to support this project.

Uniform Shop News
As you have been aware, it has been considerably
difficult organising volunteers for our uniform
shop. Due to the cost of living and the need for so
many parents to be working, and finding a time to
assist or to purchase at the uniform shop has
been difficult. Your feedback suggested that we
find a better solution to our current situation. The
SAC and I pursued the idea of moving our uniform
shop to Spartan School World store (our main
supplier) 97 Main Road, Lower Plenty. By doing so
this will provide; 

a slight discount on many items for example,
our school bag and winter rain jacket are both
discounted $3 in-store. The retailer agrees to
hold the retail prices of each item for a period
of 12 months.
a commission paid to the school of 5% of all
sales of school logo and school specific items
delivery of items directly to your home or to
school for collection each week or click and
collect.
A continuation of sale of the second hand
items through our school
Access to fittings 5 days per week and on
some Saturdays
24/7 online ordering

We are commencing the process of moving our
stock from Week 8 of this term. We are hoping the
first retail day at the new venue will be week 1 of
the September school holidays. Further
information will be supplied when we move closer
to the date. Currently sales at school will continue
as per normal. I extend my deep appreciation of
Nadine Alderuccio who over the past 5 years has
volunteered as the coordinator of the uniform
shop. She has worked so diligently and seamlessly
ensuring supply for families. Her work has been
immense and I am so grateful for her support.
Nadine also agrees that this course of action is the
best way forward for St Mary’s uniform shop.



Student Safety Around Cars
Kiss and Drop Area
Over the past few weeks I have noticed that some parents are encouraging and allowing their
child/ren to enter their car along the driveway before they are stationary at the Kiss and Drop.
This course of action is causing cars to bank up on Grimshaw St and is dangerous as there is
no-one supervising. I ask parents to be patient and wait until your car is at the ‘Kiss and Drop’
before collecting your child. Please remind your child that they are to wait at the Admin
Building Kiss and Drop Zone.

William St Driveway
Please remind your children to walk along the footpath (not on the roadway) when walking to
the Williams St pick up. Under no circumstances are students in this area allowed to enter the
car on the passenger side. For safety, they must enter on the driver’s side of the car.
 
School Performance
The students and staff are very excited about the upcoming Performance on the 22nd and
26th of August All classes are busily practising lines, rehearsing and learning songs. Just a
reminder to ensure your family has purchased only 2 tickets. Once we know each family has
their quota then we might be able to provide some further sales. 
   
School Policies
One of our initiatives is to provide our families with updated policies. Every Candela I add
updated policies to my Principal News and I ask that you take the time to read these. Attached
is the Student Attendance Policy Please read the policy as it is vital that students attend
school every day.

Family Holidays
It is reasonable for a student to be absent when attending a family holiday, at the principal’s
discretion. MACS requests that I should use my professional judgement in determining
whether a holiday is a reasonable explanation for a student absence, taking into
consideration family circumstances, distance to be travelled, length and frequency of
holidays. I have the delegated power to grant an exemption from the requirement of
attendance at a school where the exemption will apply for less than one school year. MACS
guidelines state that Parents/guardians/carers should be encouraged to plan holidays for
students during gazetted school holiday periods and pupil free days. Please note our process
for embarking on a family holiday.Student Extended Holiday Procedures

Chocolate Drive
Thank you to Belinda Cheong, Sharyn Ryan, Rochelle Mietus and the PA for coordinating the
Chocolate Drive. We made a profit of $1972.90 for the Parents Association funds. Thank you to
all the families who purchased chocolates.

Tuckshop Closure
Due to Mel injuring herself at St Mary’s, the canteen will be closed until further notice.
Mel tripped and broke her foot in the meeting room next door to the canteen. Our prayers and
thoughts are with her for a speedy recovery.

A MESSAGE FROM THE PRINCIPAL

https://www.macs.vic.edu.au/MelbourneArchdioceseCatholicSchools/media/About-Us/Policies/Attendance/MACS-Attendance-Policy.pdf
https://docs.google.com/document/d/1MH0g6dnTXXklxxQS5LGfTcu0j_izKCg658yjzhBjzvY/edit?usp=sharing


Prayers for Staff
Please keep Ana (RE Leader) in your prayers. Sending her love, courage and strength.

Please also keep Marguerite (Mental Health & Wellbeing Leader) in your prayers as well as we
send her our love too. 

Kind Regards,
Marisa Matthys
Principal

A MESSAGE FROM THE PRINCIPAL



St Mary’s Primary School Traffic Management
For the safety of ALL, and especially our children, drive at a walking pace at all times.

Front of the Administration Office Pickup/Drop off
Kiss and Drop Zone is a NO STANDING AREA. Do not line up before 3:15pm as you will
block traffic flow.
Do not block Grimshaw Street.
Park in Marked Bays.
Do NOT park in disabled parking unless clearly displaying disabled tags.
Drive at a walking pace at all times.

William Street Carpark Pickup/Drop off
Kiss and Drop Zone is a NO STANDING AREA. Do not line up before 3:15pm as you will
block traffic flow.
Do not block William Street.
Park only in Marked Bays.
Drive at a walking pace at all times.

Footpath along Oval
Do not line up before 3:15pm as you will block traffic flow.
Do not block William Street

**If your child is not at your designated pick-up area, you must exit the line and loop back
around. Blocking traffic is not an option.

Do NOT get out of your car. Children are only to enter and exit a vehicle on the Driver’s Side
at William Street and on the 
Passenger Side at the Admin 
Kiss and Drop.

Do NOT park in the middle 
of the road to pick-up or 
drop-off children. 

Educate your children to use 
the designated painted 
pedestrian crossings.

Remember to always be safe.



WEEK DATE EVENT DETAILS

Week 4 9-August -
TOMORROW

100 Days Brighter! Preppies come dressed in fluoro
and bright colours.

Feast of Assumption Mass
Week 5

15-August

During this week, please wear a touch of purple with
your school uniforms.

Week 6

19-August

22 to 30-August

22-August

Assembly, 9am

Cast A - Dress Rehearsals and Performance nights - class
levels will have stipulated outfits to bring to school and
change into. At night to come to Loyola in outfit.

Cast B - Dress Rehearsals and Performance nights - class
levels will have stipulated outfits to bring to school and
change into. At night to come to Loyola in outfit.

26-August

Lamont Book Fair (details further in candela)

Week 7 28-August

30-August

2-September

WDSSA Athletics

Father’s Day Breakfast. *Volunteers needed for Breakfast, please
email papresident@smgreensborough.catholic.edu.au to help
out.

3-September
Week 8

Perform education ’It’s a Miracle’ Book Week
performances Prep - 6. (Students only)

Wear ‘A touch of blue’ with your school uniform.
Magic tricks and books about magical events.
PA Meeting: new members welcome

Week 9
Assembly, 9am9-September

11-September Division Track & Field Championships

Week 10

5-September Book week parade, costumes are welcome

Sports Day - wear colours/or items from your
favourite sports team
Open Oval - more details to follow
End of Term 3 Students released at 12:30pm.

20-September

Term 3 EventsTerm 3 Events

mailto:papresident@smgreensborough.catholic.edu.au


School Closure DatesSchool Closure Dates
 4-November
25-November
17-December

AssembliesAssemblies
19-August
9-September
21-October
11-November
9-December

Working Bee’sWorking Bee’s
7-September
19-October



Student of the WeekStudent of the Week
Prep M

Prep S

Prep K

1MH

1ZB

1G

2V

2M

2R

3P

3L

4V

Isla D
For consistently making responsible choices and giving
your best effort to challenge yourself. Thank you for helping
others by sharing your learning and leading by example. 

1G Students
To all of 1G for a beautiful day with our Grandparents and Special Friends yesterday.

 Sophie M
For being a positive and kind member of our classroom.
Thank you for always going out of your way to assist others.
Well done Sophie!

Lita L
For being such a focused learner. You always follow
instructions carefully and put your best effort into every
learning task. Keep up the wonderful work Lita! 

Kai L
For demonstrating respect and responsibility both inside
and outside of the classroom. You are a wonderful role
model for our class. Keep up the wonderful work Kai!

Willow B
For being so engaged in our whole class instruction and
always being willing to contribute your thoughts and ideas.
Brava!

Elijah K
For being a great role model to your peers during our
performance practice. Thank you for always being
respectful and showing whole body listening. 

Jimmy R
For demonstrating resilience when facing challenges in
your learning. You are a great role model Jimmy! Well done. 

Jasmine V
For always showing love and kindness to those around you.
You demonstrate empathy and joy in everything you do.
Well done Jasmine!

Archie C
For the effort and enthusiasm you are bringing to all of our
performance rehearsals. Keep it up Archie!

Ava-Lucia K
For showing resilience in all of your learning and working
hard to complete all your learning tasks. Keep it up Ava!

Daniel P 
For always giving your best effort and putting in 110% in
everything you do. Additionally, your active participation in
class discussions adds so much value to our learning
environment. Keep up the outstanding work, Daniel!

Yvette S
For following instructions and using class time effectively.
Yvette, thank you for being a respectful and resilient learner.
You are a great asset to 4V. 

Mila B
For your amazing effort during writing sessions to create a
descriptive Narrative. You demonstrate a fantastic work
ethic in the way you strive to improve your work. Keep it up! 

Adrian T
For your efforts in completing excellent work during
learning time! You created some fantastic sentences in
writing. Well done Adrian!

Tim M
For the great use of our vocabulary words in your own
writing. Tim your writing is becoming so descriptive and
interesting to read. Way to go!

Silver A
For your commitment to being a respectful member of
Prep M! Thank you for always looking for ways to help
others in the classroom. Great job Silver!

Harrison W
For your determination and drive. You put the extra
effort into everything you do and I am very proud of
you. Keep it up!

Ellie V
For always coming to school in the morning with a big
smile and positive attitude to start the day!

Allira B
For your fantastic effort during our addition and subtraction
tasks. Well done on being able to share and explain your
thinking about numbers. Keep it up Allira! 

Lachlan G
For always showing respect and responsibility in our
classroom. Lachlan consistently listens, and helps
others. Well done, Lachie!

Kit R
For his fantastic creativity in narrative writing. Kit was
able to bring his story to life with vivid details and
unique ideas. Well done, Kit!

Zoe P
For demonstrating resilience when striving to have a go at
maths challenges. Keep up the fantastic effort Zoe!

3F
Charlie J 
For your excellent reading and for your enthusiasm in the
school performance practice. Keep up the great work! 

Darcy L
For your excellent leadership in the school performance.
Keep up the fantastic work Darcy! 



Student of the WeekStudent of the Week
4C

4B

5R

5OB

6W

6PG

6L

PE

Michael S
For becoming more familiar with classroom routines during
learning time and persisting with tasks. Keep it up, Michael!

Taylor S
For setting challenging learning goals and being determined
to achieve them. It’s wonderful to see you extending yourself
Taylor. Keep it up!

Luca W
For starting the term with a positive attitude and a
readiness to learn. Everyday you are becoming a more
confident learner Luca and it is fantastic to see. Well done!

Students in YEARS 3-6
Congratulations and Well Done to all the students who participated in the School Athletics Trials-the St. Mary’s version of the Paris
Olympics. Having a go, interacting with your friends, accepting results(whatever they may be) and enjoying yourself. Made it a very
enjoyable day for everyone.

Ruby H
For your dedication to your learning at school and at home.
You set a great example for others, Ruby - well done!

Spencer S
For your ability to give everything a go. You have been a
delight to watch during performance practice and footsteps
lessons as you have fun dancing and not taking yourself too
seriously. Keep up the amazing dance moves!

Joshua F
For always having a go at your learning! You love a challenge
and have such a persistent attitude towards your learning. Well
done Josh, keep it up!

Oliver S
For your willingness to always extend and challenge yourself.
You have done this consistently this year but more recently you
have stepped out of your comfort zone and given it your all
during performance and footsteps lessons. Well done!

Olive M
For consistently demonstrating our school values of Respect,
Responsibility and Safety. You have a positive attitude
towards your learning and are always willing to have a go in
the classroom. Well done Olive!

5S
Indigo A
For your consistent effort in all learning areas. Your
contribution is valuable to our class. Keep up the great
work!

Gabby B
For being a kind, gracious class member. You lead by
example by following our expected behaviours. Keep up the
fantastic work!

Darcey T
For your improved efforts in all learning areas. Your focus
on tasks is always improving. Keep up the great work,
Darcey!

Lily G
For the wonderful effort you put into your Grandparent
story. Well done!

Aurelia S
For your positive and kind attitude. Thank you for being a
wonderful Grade 6 leader. Keep up the amazing work!

Archer R
For your enthusiasm and motivation as a learner. Also,
for being a kind and sensible member of our classroom.
Keep it up Archer!

Gabriella S
For always coming to school in the morning with a big smile
and positive attitude towards your learning! 

Italian
James, 5OB - Fantastic use of gestures and language in workshops. 
Liam, 5OB excellent language skills and constructing sentences so well. 
River TL, 1MH Always listening so hard and using Italian language so frequently in workshops. 

Isabella Y
For all the effort you put into your Grandparents' story
and all the extra tasks to make the day special. Well
done, Bella!

Visual Art
Samuel BH 5S
For being an interested and enthusiastic artist. Your foil figure of
an Olympic Fencer displays an active pose and attention to
detail. Well done!

Selina 6L
For always being an attentive listener and following
instructions accurately. Your 3D paper construction
displays creativity and precision. Well done.

Performing
Arts

 Class 4B
For being so tuneful and co-operative in our singing
rehearsal for the school performance.

Both Cast A and Cast B Lead Actors
For working so hard to get your lines down and for your
passion and sense of fun.

Science &
Digi Tech

All students at St Mary’s
Thank you for welcoming me as your new science teacher. The enthusiasm, inquisitiveness and eagerness to learn that you all
bring to your science classes makes my heart smile. 
Keep up the great work!



These are our PBL
Student Champions!
These are our PBL
Student Champions!



OPEN ON-SITE
9th Aug
30th Aug - updated.
8.30-9.30am 

30-August is the LAST DAY the uniform shop
will be open on-site and via Compass.  

Orders via the retail store will be available from
23-September (first day of school holidays).

The only items available between these dates
will be School Hats, available in the
Administration Office, cash only.

More details to follow regarding
-second hand uniforms
-where the new shop is located
-how and where to order
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**St Mary’s Hats 
are required  from 
1-September**

**St Mary’s Hats 
are required  from 
1-September**



St Mary’s Presents our 2024 School
Performance 

Once Upon a Parable
2 nights only! 22-August & 26-August

at Loyola College

Ticket Sales available via QR code



Father’s Day Brekkie

RSVP via this form by
16th August

Breakfast will be on 
30-August

Father’s Day Brekkie

RSVP via this form by
16th August

Breakfast will be on 
30-August

Save the
Date

Save the
Date

https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSf3z4wzQP4HwWKwDxVGpzCZ32SbyH36GLg0wb19n93qLHwUJQ/viewform?usp=sf_link






SAVE THE
DATES

Y e a r s  1 - 6  M a n d a t o r y  T e s t i n g  D a y s

C a m p s  2 0 2 5

S c h o o l  P h o t o s

Y e a r  6 :  3 1 - M a r c h  t o  0 2 - A p r i l
Y e a r  5 :  0 5 - M a y  t o  0 7 - M a y

T h u r s d a y ,  1 5 - M a y

2 0 2 5

T h u r s d a y ,  3 0 - J a n u a r y
F r i d a y ,  3 1 - J a n u a r y

F i r s t  D a y  o f  S c h o o l  f o r  y e a r s  1 - 6 .
M o n d a y ,  3 - F e b r u a r y

* 2 0 2 5  P r e p s  t o  r e c e i v e  s e p a r a t e  f u r t h e r
i n f o r m a t i o n

M o r e  d e t a i l s  t o  f o l l o w .



News from the Library
We received a mushroom kit as part of Mushroom in Schools project. Firstly, we placed

the peat moss on the compost. We had to monitor the environment and then lightly spray
the surface daily.

We first noticed that tiny pinpricks of white started to appear. We learnt that these white
spots are called ‘pinning’ . As these spots continued to grow, bigger, we had to decide
when to harvest our mushrooms. We discovered that mushrooms can be used for a

variety of purposes and they are an incredibly good source of nutrition.



On Wednesday August 7th, over 300 students from Years 3-6
departed William Street car park, by bus, to attend the School
Athletics Trials at Meadowglen International Athletics Stadium
in Epping. The excitement amongst students was at fever
pitch and under the care and supervision of school staff, the
students had a magnificent day. This event was held to assist
Mr.O’ in the selection of the St. Mary’s School Athletics team
as St. Mary's will be sending a representative team to the
Watsonia District Athletics Carnival on Wednesday 28th
August 2024. Apart from minor gusts of wind, the weather
was simply amazing. Each and every student was provided
with the opportunity to participate and try out for the team
from a choice of nine events-five track and four field events.
The skill level on show was outstanding and worthy of
participation at the Olympic games. Many thanks and much
appreciation to the following groups of people, as without
their help, huge events like this would not happen; The Staff of
St. Mary’s, the staff at the Athletics track, the students who
willingly participated and were active, the Year 12 students
from Parade College and their coordinator, Mr.Ben Shelton,
the numerous parents who were available on the day and
put their hand up to assist with various roles and Mr.O’Reilly
who spent many, many hours outside of normal working
hours, trying to organise and coordinate a massive logistical
event. The Athletics team will be finalised and announced to
the students over the coming weeks after all results are
collated and viewed by Mr.O’. Huge congratulations to all the
students in Years 3-6 who willingly took part and most
importantly, enjoyed themselves.

ATHLETICSATHLETICS



Draw a picture that best describes your favorite thing to do in South
Australia or the Northern Territory.

Each artwork will be judged by the Police Credit Union Art
Competition Committee. We’re looking for unique images, bright
colors, creativity, skill and effective use of space. This year we’re
allowing multiple submissions per child, so there’s even more
chances to WIN! We can’t wait to see your masterpieces!

Please ensure your submission is:
Landscape format (this means the long edges of the paper are
on the top and bottom)
Minimum A4 size

Entries close 5:00pm (ACST) Friday 30 August 2024. Please hand
them into Ms. MacIsaac in the Library before the due date & they will
be entered for you.

13 MAJOR PRIZES TO BE WON including the opportunity for your art
piece to be included in a calendar!
 
PLEASE INCLUDE THE FOLLOWING INFORMATION IN THE CAPTION:

Artist's name FIRST NAME and Last Initial ONLY. For example
SAMUEL M
Artist's age
What is the artist's favorite thing to do in South Australia/Northern
Territory? (25 words or less)

 ﻿IMPORTANT: PLEASE ENSURE YOUR ARTWORK IS LANDSCAPE FORMAT
(NOT PORTRAIT) AND ALIGNS WITH THE 25 WORD RESPONSE.

Artistic 

competition
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info@kidsunlimited.com.au

www.kidsunlimited.com.au

1300 424 377

ROOM: 

STARTS ON 25 JUL

FOR PREP - YEAR 6

$170 FOR 8 SESSIONS

THURSDAY, 11:05-11:55 AM

Chess is the original and enduring "thought sport" played throughout the
world and has many benefits for young people. These include improved
cognitive skills as well as self confidence and resilience. With coaches who
rank among the best players in the country our chess programs are
tailored to suit the needs of all abilities. 

LIBRARY/DISCOVERY CENTRE

at
Chess

St Mary's School 
Greensborough (VIC)

ENROL

NOW!
ONLINE 

Scan or click
the QR code

to enrol
online!

TRIALS

AVAILABLE!
PLEASE CALL TO

BOOK ONE IN
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Approximate Dates Location Activity Disturbance type Plant/Machinery

Until – August 2024

Greensborough
Bypass – between
Gerrad Street and
Huntley Street

EarthworksHardstand
constructionInstallatio
n of temporary fencing

Noise, dust, vibration Excavators, rollers,
NDD, trucks, cranes

August – December
2024

Greensborough
Bypass – between
Huntley Street and
Trist Reserve

EarthworksHardstand
constructionInstallatio
n of temporary fencing

Noise, dust, vibration Excavators, rollers,
NDD, trucks, cranes

August – December
2024

Greensborough
Bypass – between
Hakea Street ad Trist
Reserve

Piling worksAbutment
works Noise, dust, vibration

Piling rigs, excavators,
concrete trucks and
pumps, steel cage
delivery trucks, cranes

August – December
2024

Greensborough
Bypass – between 66
Sellars Street and
Kempston Street

Pile
breakbackConcrete
disposalConcreting
works

Noise, dust, vibration,
truck movement

Excavators with
hammers, concrete
trucks, concrete
pumps, steel delivery
trucks, cranes, saw
cutting

12 Aug 2024 – late
2026

Yando Street
underpass

Foundation
preparation
worksConstruction of
new shared user path

Long term closure of
the Yando
Street underpass
between Hakea and
Yando Streets. Detour
via Sellars Street,
Kempston Street,
Pinehills Drive and
Yando Street.

Piling rigs, excavators,
cranes, trucks,
concrete pumps

September 2024 –
April 2025 Kempston Street North side footpath

closure Pedestrian detour Cranes and barriers

October 2024 – 2026 Kempston Street
Bridge works including
piling, pile breakback,
concrete works

Noise, dust, vibration,
pedestrian and traffic
changes

Piling rig, concrete
trucks, concrete
pumps, scaffold,
delivery trucks,
excavator with
hammer, cranes

Late 2024 to early 2025 Trist Reserve Concreting works Noise
Excavators, concrete
trucks, concrete
pumps

December 2024 to
mid-2025 Trist Reserve Pile breakback and

concrete disposal Noise, dust, vibration
Excavators with
hammers, trucks,
cranes, saw cutting









Apply today via our website
clc.vic.edu.au/enrol

Year 7 2026 enrolment applications close
Friday, 16 August 2024.

Do you have a daughter in Grade 5?



Kids love using Epic School in class—now they
can access our full library of books and videos
at home and on the go with Epic Family. 

 
With our digital library of thousands of books, Epic Family is a great way
to keep your kids reading and learning after class. Right now, it’s just
$63.99 for the year—plus a 7-day free trial.*

40,000+ popular books and learning videos.

24/7 access. Plus downloadable books to read offline.

Reading Buddies, badges and quizzes make reading and learning fun. 

Fun ways to read, like audiobooks, comics and Read-To-Me books. 

Get the offer at getepic.com/connect
Tip: Ask your kid's teacher for this year's class code so
you can connect to their class!




